President's Message



I am pleased to report that our 2020 Skeet season will resume this weekend. Please see the Upcoming Shoots section for details on all the June shoots. While the shooting will resume, the fact remains we are all at risk from the Virus that has caused this pandemic. I encourage all of you to respect social distancing guidelines, stay home if you are not feeling well or have concerns.

Last fall my father became deathly ill, so ill we worried about his time left with us. During that time my mom, my wife and I all became ill as well. Each of us had different symptoms and levels of illness. As result of a recent blood test we now know that my father's illness was a result of Covid-19. While the rest of us have yet to be tested, I strongly suspect we would test positive. This well before most of us even new of the Virus. I share this story as a reminder of how small the circle happens to be.

With cooperation from mother nature, tomorrow will be the first clay target I have broken since returning from the Blaser Skeet Classic. Or at least I hope I remember how to break birds from one or two stations. I will see you all at the Banquet shoot if not before!

Dean Rapp MSSA President

Officer Elections



The two-year term of our President, Vice President and Secretary will expire this year. Bill Spurlock has agreed to run as Secretary again. However, we need someone to step up and serve as President and Vice-President. If you have any interest in serving in this role or any capacity, please feel free to contact any of the current board members for details. As an all-volunteer organization it takes effort from us all to make MSSA a success.

State Teams & State Champs



By now you should have received an issue of "The Inner Circle" with links to PDFs containing our 2020 State Teams and 2019 State Champs. If you have not received please e-mail us at info@moskeet.org.

Board Meeting



Our next board meeting will be Saturday evening after the Banquet meal. All are welcome to join.

High Volume Shooters



Here we recognize those Missouri shooters who have reached miles stones in their NSSA Lifetime Targets. This information has been derived from the Clay Target Nation Publication. If you have reached a milestone, please let us know by e-mailing us at info@moskeet.org.

Nothing to report.... I wonder if that is due to a lack of registered targets being shot?

Upcoming Shoots



The Peanut (Point Shoot) June 5-7 at Springfield Rod & Gun Club

The Banquet Shoot (Double Points) June 13-14 Prairie Grove Shotgun Sports
The PGSS Club house will be closed for this event. Registration will be on the
back porch of the Club house. The back porch will be and setup per social
distancing guidelines and available for you to rest between rounds. They will
have several portable restroom facilities available, as well. The Saturday
evening meal will be catered. (Your President is going to miss that home
cooking)

Bluebird Open (Point Shoot) June 20th Gateway Gun Club

For further details please go to MoSkeet.org / Events / Shoot Schedule or e-mail us at info@moskeet.org.

For Sale



Are you looking for a good deal then go to moskeet.org and select Resources/For Sale.

Have something to sell then send us a PDF with all the details and we will be glad to place the add. Anything received not in the form of a PDF with all necessary information (pictures, etc.) will not be posted. PDFs can be sent to info@moskeet.org.

Shoot Recap



With any luck this will be a full section next month!